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Dear Senator Curry, Representative Gere, and distinguished members of the Committee on Housing and 
Economic Development, 
 
My name is Heide Lester, and I am the Deputy Director of EqualityMaine, which has been advocating on 
behalf of Maine’s LGBTQ+ community since 1984. We strongly support the requirement that the Maine State 
Housing Authority (MSHA) contract for the operation of at least three certified recovery residences that 
provide services to LGBTQ+ people and others recovering from substance use disorder and are led and 
governed by LGBTQ+ individuals in recovery from substance use disorder. 
 
LGBTQ+ people have higher rates of substance use and substance use disorders compared to non-LGBTQ+ 
people: LGB adults are nearly twice as likely as heterosexual adults to experience a substance use disorder,1 
and transgender people are almost four times as likely as cisgender people to experience a substance use 
disorder.2 These disparities can be attributed to discrimination, the pressures of minority stress, and lack of 
access to healthcare.3 Specialized residences can offer services that address the unique needs of the 
LGBTQ+ community, including mental health care, identity-affirming support, and trauma-informed care, 
and in fact studies show the efficaciousness of culturally competent, LGBTQ+ tailored treatment programs.4 
However, of the nearly 100 MARR (Maine Association of Recovery Residences) certified recovery residences 
in Maine, only 13 houses have indicated that they serve LGBTQ+ individuals seeking recovery housing.5  
 
Growing evidence shows that peer support services improve outcomes for people in or seeking recovery 
from substance use–related problems.6 By ensuring there are recovery residences that are specifically 
designed to provide services that meet the needs of the LGBTQ+ community, and requiring these residences 
to be led by LGBTQ+ individuals in recovery, members of our community will be more likely to find recovery 
housing that is safe, affirmative, and responsive. We urge you to vote “Ought to Pass” on L.D. 1328 to give all 
Mainers seeking recovery housing access to housing options that are supportive. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Heide Lester (they/them) 
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